Morris Ordinance Committee Minutes of September 12, 2022 Asst. Town Clerk Susan Steadance SEP 13 2022 2:29 P.M.

The regular September meeting of the Morris Ordinance Committee was called to order at 4:46 pm by Chairman Bridget Garrity. In attendance were Chairman Bridget Garrity, Town Clerk Laura Halloran, Bev Huntley, Benjamin (Ben) Paletsky and Maureen Doyle. Guests: First Selectman Tom Weik, Vinny Aiello and Erica Dorset.

On a motion by Bev Huntley, second by Bridget Garrity, it was voted to approve the minutes of August 01, 2022 as reported. Unanimous. **Passed.**

During a discussion on noise issues, Bridget Garrity stated that two important issues in Morris, as it relates to noise, were the quality of life in Morris and complaints from Morris residents. Ben Paletsky questioned the degree of noise issues in the town.

Maureen Doyle distributed current noise ordinances (found on the DEEP website) for the towns of Winchester, Bethlehem, and Woodbridge for review by the Committee. Concerns regarding demographics and noise ordinances in the above mentioned towns as they related to Morris were discussed.

Bridget Garrity requested, to be presented and reviewed at the October meeting, members to review the distributed ordinances and draft language for the preamble/purpose and daytime hours for the proposed noise ordinance in Morris.

Meeting adjourned at 5:36 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Maureen Doyle Secretary